

Engineering Solutions

August 15, 2024

arubio@horizoncity.org

Mr. Art Rubio Chief Planner Town of Horizon City 14999 Darrington Road Horizon City, TX 79928

Re:

Rancho Desierto Bello Unit-17

Preliminary Plat Application Withdraw

TRE Job No.: 1770-12409-14

Dear Mr. Rubio,

On behalf of SDC Development, LTD., the developer of the Rancho Desierto Bello Subdivisions, we are respectfully requesting to withdraw the Submittal Package / Application of the **Rancho Desierto Bello Unit 17** Preliminary Plat to be considered by the Town of Horizon City Council at the next regularly scheduled meeting. There will be changes to the subdivision boundary / total amount of lots and will be resubmitting in the near future.

Thank you in advance for your time and consideration in this matter. Should you have any questions or require any additional information, please feel free to contact me at (915) 852-9093.

Sincerely,

TRE &/ASSOCIATES, LLC

Project Manager

Attachments AA:re

Cc:

Mr. Robert Romero, PE; TRE & Associates, LLC

TRE & Associates, LLC - Project File